
1-3 November 2019
Extremely heavy traffic expected
From 31-Oct (10pm) to 4-Nov (5am) 
both the A4 and A10 Zuid will 
be closed in the direction of 
Amsterdam and Utrecht. 
From junction Badhoevedorp to 
access route S109 RAI. On Friday 
and Saturday, no trains will run to 
and from Amsterdam Zuid and RAI. 

On Friday in particular, we expect 
very heavy traffic within Amsterdam 
and also on the diversion routes via 
the A9 and A5. Delays of more than 
an hour are likely.

If at all possible, do not travel by car. 
Or check Waze or Google Maps 
for up-to-date travel advice.
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Due to construction activities at 
Amsterdam Zuid station, no trains will 
be running to and from the stations 
Amsterdam Zuid and RAI on Friday 1 
and Saturday 2 November. On Sunday, 
a limited train schedule will be in 
operation. In addition, the A10 Zuid 
will also be closed in the direction 
Utrecht on these days.

Amsterdam Zuid can be reached as 
normal by metro. Check OV9292 or the 
NS travel planner for up-to-date 
departure times. 
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1-3 November 2019
Be prepared: travel to Amsterdam Zuid 
by metro

Amsterdam Zuidas Information Centre
World Trade Center, Central Hall
Strawinskylaan 59, 1077 XW  Amsterdam

@ contact@zuidas.nl
    0800 5065 (24/7)
    www.zuidas.nl 


